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was lively and colorful on this winter day.

National Central Library has been devoted 
to the acquisition and collection of theses and 
dissertations. To that end, the Taiwan Consortium of 
Electronic Theses and Dissertations was created, and 
an annual meeting held every year. The 2020 annual 
meeting was held on December 2 in the international 
meeting hall of the Library and Information Science 
Building at Shih Chien University. Dr. Zhen-rong 
Gan, an expert in applied ethics from National 
Tsing Hua University, was invited to speak. She 
explored the relationship between theses and 
dissertation e-services and academic integrity. The 
award ceremony for the consortium logo design 
competition was also held, with awards going to 
the top three designs as well as honorable mentions. 
In the afternoon, a forum was help on library 
operations, after which attendees toured the National 
Taiwan Science Education Center to increase their 
professional acumen. NCL hopes that through these 
annual meetings librarians from the various schools 
can exchange ideas, leading to an even smoother 
execution of thesis and dissertation deposits.

T h e  m a i n  a i m  i n  N C L c r e a t i n g  t h i s 
consortium, in addition to a complete acquisition 
of bibliographical data and full texts of theses and 

booths and games, opening an “anywhere” door 
for attendees so that they could travel abroad in 
seconds. The result was a meaningful foreign feel 
to their reading experience. The Netherlands Office 
Taipei Representative Guido Tielman personally 
invited Miffy to come and read stories about herself. 
Sinterklass also came to hand out traditional cookies 
from Holland to the children. Dutch illustrator 
Marloes Huijsmans guided children in making their 
own cards. All of these attracted even more parents 
and children, many of which took pictures and made 
cards to remember the occasion.

National Central Library NCL Director-
General Shu-hsien Tseng stated that 2020 Reading 
Festival not only supported the new curriculum 
outline and included the five educational trends of 
STEAM (science, technology, engineering, art, and 
mathematics) in its planning, but also incorporated 
dual language education and multiculturalism in 
its event design. It is hoped that these innovative 
reading promotion events and digital learning 
content will break through limitations in traditional 
reading promotion and continue to ignite the public’s 
passion for reading. The aim is to create a nationwide 
reading movement that involves everyone—from 0 
to 100—in enjoying and delighting in reading. 

2020 Reading Festival was the grandest Taiwan 
has put on. Over 150 institutions joined in, attracting 
a total of almost 20,000 attendees. Each of the 
reading event booths were filled with an endless 
stream of people. The park area of Freedom Square 

Director-General Tseng reads a story for children in the 
Joyful Story Village.

The Netherlands Office Taipei invites Miffy and Sinterklass to 
pose with a photo of a few distinguished guests.

2020 Taiwan Consortium of Electronic 
Theses  & Dissertat ions  Annual 
Meeting Held at Shih Chien University
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dissertations in Taiwan, is to increase the academic 
visibility and influence of consortium members 
internationally. Even more so, it is hoped that this 
consortium can assist in research and collectively 
plan out improvement plans for the nationwide thesis 
and dissertation database. Because of this, when 
the consortium was established, the desire was to 
provide a venue for the exchange of ideas by holding 
an annual meeting. This would allow a channel 
whereby to discuss the expectations of thesis and 
dissertation deposits by member schools and of the 
National Digital Library of Theses and Dissertations 
in Taiwan.

At the beginning of the annual meeting, NCL 
Director-General Shu-hsien Tseng took time to thank 
the participating schools for supporting the freedom 
of scholarly dissemination. She also thanked all past 
graduate students for their selfless contributions and 
authorizations. Votes from the Taiwan Consortium 
of Electronic Theses and Dissertations logo design 
contest entries were also announced at the annual 
meeting, with awards and prize money being given to 
the top three student designs. The consortium decided 
to adopt the winning design as its future logo, to be 
used in events and advertisements. Then Dr. Zhen-
rong Gang, an assistant research scholar at National 
Tsing Hua University, gave the keynote address 
on “Research Integrity’s Last Mile? A Discussion 
on the Relationship between E-services for Theses 
and Dissertations and Academic Integrity.” In her 
address, Professor Gan particularly emphasized 

that open access to theses and dissertations is the 
beginning of research integrity. Not only does it 
make knowledge accessible, but also a way to urge 
academic honesty by the authors. In the afternoon, 
the first activity was a forum on library operation 
services, with discussion from librarians at National 
Taiwan Normal University, Shih Chien University, 
and National Taipei University of Technology. Many 
questions were asked by attendees as part of the 
forum. To improve knowledge exchange of thesis 
and dissertation deposit services between schools. 
As the last event of the annual meeting, a tour was 
arranged of the National Taiwan Science Education 
Center, which recently completed a traffic flow line 
in its exhibition hall and a revamp of its outdoor 
landscaping. The Center was also asked to provide 
a tour of its operations to as to increase the working 
knowhow of the attending librarians.  

The National Digital Library of Theses and 
Dissertations in Taiwan is one of the most important 
scholarly support platform in Taiwan. Currently, the 
database has over 1.21 million bibliographic records. 
During peak use times, a total of 15,000 users have 
been on at one time. The most searches in one day is 
1.6 million. Electronic theses and dissertations that 
have been authorized for open access number more 
than 530,000. This is an indispensable scholarly 
resource for graduate students. In response to the 
amended theses and dissertation authorization law 
in 2018, this year NCL also completed the creation 

 Director-General Tseng gives remarks.

Professor Zhen-rong Gan delivers a speech on academic 
integrity.
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Development Conference in 2020. The first such 
conference was organized by the National Central 
Library and formally convened on 14 and 15 
December at The Great Roots Forestry Spa Resort. 
Representatives were invited from public libraries of 
all levels from throughout Taiwan to discuss a new 
vision for the development of public libraries. 

In remarks at the opening ceremony, Director 
Yue-li Huang, Department of Lifelong Education of 
the Ministry of Education said that the development 
of Taiwan’s domestic public libraries has benefited 
from relevant subsidy program funds in recent years. 
Thanks to the efforts of the three national libraries 
and the public libraries of various counties and 
cities, she said, libraries are growing in all aspects of 
their operations; they have all made great progress. 
In order to provide the public with better library 
services, the Ministry of Education expects gradually 
to establish a normalized communication and 
exchange platform, so that everyone can learn from 
each other and forge ahead together; the conference 
therefore provided a development opportunity. At 
the same time, the National Central Library was 
thanked for its careful planning to build a high-
quality communication platform. The theme of the 
conference echoed the development direction that 
public libraries across the country have worked 
hard to promote in recent years: “cooperation and 
sharing.” “Service Innovation” is the agenda related 
to the core extension plan. It is hoped that it can 

of an independent retrieval system for theses and 
dissertations and an audiovisual streaming system. 
These will soon be available online and can reduces 
the time patrons take to access these items in the 
library. In addition, outstanding artistic, applied 
technology, and physical education theses and 
dissertations are viewable online in their multimedia 
formats, providing patrons with a more convenient 
and multifaceted electronic thesis and dissertation 
service.

With the pandemic ravaging the entire globe 
this year and borders being closed, it is not a time 
for library services to stop. Online resources have 
suddenly become even more important. To help a 
greater number of graduate students learn, it is hoped 
that schools will continue doing what they did in the 
past and fully support and promote the authorization 
of open access to electronic theses and dissertations. 
This will improve academic integrity across 
disciplines and allow the results of higher education 
to bless even more students and researchers alike.

In order to establish an institutionalized and 
normalized communication platform for public 
libraries, the Ministry of Education promoted 
the convening of the National Public Library 

Taiwan Consortium of Electronic Theses and Dissertations 
logo competition winner, Zi-min Li (right), receiving his 
prize.

Group photo of Director Yue-li Huang, Department 
of Lifelong Education, Director-General Tseng and 
distinguished guests .

First National Taiwan Public Library 
Development Conference Forges 
a New Vision for Taiwan Public 
Libraries
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